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Wow where has the year gone. I am preparing for the final couple of meetings leading up to Club Changeover on the 26th June. 

On the 17th May I attended the President’s meeting at Asquith Golf Club with Graham & Margaret Evans and Alison, Barry Freeman was also there promoting district changeover. The highlight of the night was receiving the award for best web site in the District so congratulations must go to Dick Bushell for his effort all year keeping it updated with current information. 

We have had a combined board meeting now and it is great to see the new team getting organized for the new Rotary Year, we are in good hands.

Last night Alison held the Biggest Morning Tea fund raiser at our home and it was well attended and supported. Thank you to everyone that participated and contributed. You will be pleased to hear that $661.70 was raised, a fantastic effort. 

On a personal note I would like to thank Kiaja Lam for the gluten free cake she brought over it’s absolutely delicious. The rest of the food looked good too. (The Ceoliac)

Also, last night Rob W, Bob M, Dick and I interviewed four students for the National Youth Science Forum. They were all outstanding candidates; we have decided to sponsor two of them. So the students we selected can now proceed to District Interviews. The other two students we interviewed will be recommended to other clubs to other clubs for sponsorship or to other Science programs that are run at a similar time.

The organization of the District Changeover is progressing well with another meeting with the District Governor’s scheduled for Tuesday afternoon to review progress and refine the arrangements.

The Rotary Art competition is in its final stages, we collect the artwork this Friday, do the judging on the 11th June and invite the winners to the meeting on the 22nd June. It will be a big one and I expect around 90 people to attend on the night. This is also Heloise’s final presentation to the club so Rotarians and partners please come along and enjoy the night.

This weeks saying: “ You are only here for a short visit. Don’t hurry. Don’t worry. And be sure to smell the flowers along the way”

Walter Hagen – American Golfer.
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Sergeant Stan called the meeting to order at 07:00 pm and introduced President Tim Bowland to all present. President Tim opened the meeting by welcoming our guests Channa and his charming wife Mala Jayasurya and the guest speaker Ross Ballinger for the night. 

President Tim reported on the progress with the district changeover and the need for volunteers.  All club members were encouraged to attend the District Changeover as there would be great entertainment and a fun night. 

President has requested all Directors to submit their End of the Year Director’s Report at the earliest. He also discussed about our own club Changeover which is on 26 June at the PH Golf Club which is a fantastic venue and it’s first in best dressed. 

Heloise is currently in Vanuatu with Bob Davison and his team.
David Turnbull then gave the apologies for the night.

We then listened to the very informative Directors’ reports.

Clive Denmark spoke at length about the forthcoming Art Competition where this year about 11 schools will be participating and one of the schools may submit up to 30 entries. Artwork will be collected Mon 8/6 and prizes would be handed out at the Presentation Evening on 22nd June to which winners, parents & teachers will be invited. It is also Héloïse’s final presentation night. We sure will miss her.

He also mentioned that since there was no external exchange student (as ours was not qualified) we are short of one host family for our incoming exchange student from Switzerland. The next Rotaract Changeover is in July at the Asquith Golf Club and members are encouraged to attend. For any further details on any of the above, please contact Clive Denmark.

Tom Westcott mentioned about the celebration of Héloïse’s 19th Birthday which will be held at the Dural Country Club on Monday 08 June at 06:30pm. Those who have still not given their names and do wish to attend should contact Tom at the earliest.

Graham Coles asked all present to book Saturday 05th September for our annual Spring Dance which, like in the past, will be held at the Dural Country Club and promises to be “THE NIGHT” for which all members are requested to start practicing their footwork. Book EARLY to avoid any disappointment as seating is limited and judging by last year’s performance it is guaranteed to be a great night out. 

Peter Garnett talked about the friendship dinners on 30th June but does not matter if it cannot be held on that date. Peter will send out an email shortly informing all concerned members.

Colin Mcgowan confirmed the names of all the volunteers for the BBQ which is to be held on Saturday 13 June profits from which will go to the friends of Warrah. Colin will send an email. In case, any member wants to volunteer they should contact Colin. Also members are requested to diarise 1st November for Norby picnic. Details will be announced shortly.

Steve Baker reminded all about the next meeting on Monday 15th June at Baulkham Hills TAFE Hospitality 'Restaurant 21/ fifty three' located 146-160 Old Northern Road, Baulkham Hills (Cnr Edward St) Start time 07:00 for 07.15 pm. The dinner will be $28 per head; the usual dinner cost. The cost covers a delicious 3-course meal. You can purchase your drinks on the night. The Restaurant is used as the training area for all hospitality staff including Chefs, waiters etc. There were still some seats available and in case, you wish to attend please contact Steve.

President Tim then presented Dick Bushell with the award received from the District as “The Best Website in District 9680”. Congratulations to Dick for a job well done.
[image: image3.jpg]



Dick Bushell had the pleasant task of introducing Channa Jayasurya and his charming wife Mala as their brother-in-law is Dick’s neighbor. President Tim then conducted the solemn induction ceremony inducting into our club the 48th newest member. Apologies to Toni Trumm on losing her title to Channa. Cawas Sahukar then introduced the newly inducted member and his wife to all the club members.
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The guest speaker for the night was Ross Ballenger who spoke very eloquently on the “Benefits of Franchise”. 
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It was a job talk on What Do You Want Your Sign To Achieve. 14 years ago Ross & Helen started Signwave and since then have never looked back. Signwave have 500 to 600 showrooms all over the world. They do a lot of promotions including very successful promotion on SunSilk. Recently they painted a commercial van with Termite Management logo and within less than 48 hours the driver of the van was asked for his business card which shows the power of sign advertising. They also do banners for Trade shows, large format graphics on windows and doors, wrap around sign writing on large commercial pick-ups, letters on Stonewalls, reception signs, directional signs, Billboard of different types such as Honour and Donor Boards, Pylon signs including sign writing on CARE flights. WOW!!!

Ross then went on to explain all about what a franchise is. The right to use a name to market to a defined territory a range of products. They can sell anywhere they like and they present themselves in a common way.

Why A Franchise?

Support is never perfect but still extremely good. They are about 20 Signwave franchise in Australia and they support one another. They also get very strong support from US where there are 400 franchisees in North America alone. Another huge advantage is the common systems tested in the US similarly software and all other process systems are the same but they can change if they so desire to customize to their requirement. Another extremely important issue was bench marking of cots and revenues.

Signwave have a very impressive website to which they tag on too. Most of their enquiries come from Google Search Engine. They have “My Catalogue” which makes things easy for the franchisor. They also have their “Own Picture Gallery” where customers can go in and select over 200 photographs of “Smiles” alone (Dr Hany to make note).

Ross also explained that Signwave in US is called FastSign which won the Best in its Category for 4 years in a row.

Overall, the talk was fascinating and there were many shows of hands to ask questions. President Tim thanked Ross for educating all of us on Why Franchise.

Lucky draw was won by Peter Cleary whilst Heads and tails was won by Roslyn Savio.

The President thanked all the speakers and closed the meeting at 08:50pm.

Sergeant Stan Baseley is no longer on my Christmas Cards list.
Night Reporter - Cawas Sahukar
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	None this week
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None this week
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Howard and Megan will be away from  10th June to the end of October. They are heading off another RV Safari in the motor home to Broome WA, via Longreach, Mt.Isa, Katherine and Kununura. Then into Karijini Nat Park Mt.Newman, back to the coast at Port Hedland then all the way down to Perth, drinking our way through the Margaret River area, down to the Sth.west tip, across to Albany, Esperance, on to the Nullarbor Plain, through Adelaide wine country and back home to Sydney. Look out for their occasional update.
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Where

Baulkham Hills TAFE Hospitality  'Restaurant 21/ fifty three'  located 146-160 Old Northern Road, Baulkham Hills ( Cnr Edward St ). 

Time

Monday 15 th June, 2009. Start time 7 for 7.15 pm. 

Cost

The dinner will be $28 per head; the usual dinner cost. 

We do however need to pay the TAFE in advance. As a consequence payment for dinner will be necessary with your acceptance. 

Other details

The cost covers a delicious 3 course meal. You can purchase your drinks on the night. 

The Restaurant is used as the training area for all hospitality staff including Chefs, waiters etc. 

A number of our members who are in Probus have already attended  'Restaurant 21/fifty three' and the feedback from them has been excellent. They are keen to attend again. 

The venue can only cater for 48 guests, so we may need to limit the number of attendees. However, if we do not have 48, we will open the event up for members guests as well. 

Payments / bookings can be made to either Steve Baker or Col Wright. 
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The following is the current roster for Heloise’s dinner dates with members? 
Héloïse’s mob:  0421 283983 
JUNE

19

Davison
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  INVITATION TO OUR 2009

Changeover Dinner

at

Pennant Hills Golf Club

Friday 26th June 2009
Cost $60 per person

RSVP:12th June 2009

Time: 6.30pm for 7.00pm

Graham Evans: 0409 514 948
Payment to Carol Russell by Monday 15th June.

Please advise any special dietary requirements
Tim Bowland 

President 2008/2009

Graham Evans

President 2009/2010
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Dear Rotarians,

The Rotary Club of Dural invites your members participation at its Charity Golf Day at Riverside Oaks Golf Resort on Wednesday 28th October 2009.  

Individual players are welcome and should there be a sponsor interested in taking a hole I have included the fees as well. Individual player fee is $140 including early dinner. A program is included.

Corporate Sponsorships

2 Gold Sponsorships   $1,000 each   Signage and promotion on 1st or 18th Activity Tees

Silver Sponsorships    $750 Signage and promotion on a Tee

All sponsors are entered into the Golf Day Raffle for a chance to win a trip for 2 to Cairns staying at “The Mantra Amphora” Palm Cove for 5 days, Economy Return airfares & taxes on Virgin Blue & transfers to the value of $1700.00.  ($1700.00 Cruiseabout Travel voucher presented on the day) 
Players can enter the Golf Day Raffle by simply purchasing a raffle ticket at ($5 each or 6 for $20).

The Charity Golf Day will support “Kid’s Cancer Research” & Rotary Charities for Dural Rotary Club’s fundraising efforts at this event.

Refreshments will be available for purchase throughout the day, and all prizes will be awarded and drawn at the dinner.  Registration will start at 9.30am, with Tee Off at 10.30am.  

Please contact Paul Wolf for more information. If you would just like to register players (both male and female) simply complete the reverse side of the enclosed flyer.  Please respond by 28 September to enable teams to be allocated including player’s handicaps.

Your support of this major fundraising event organised by members of the Rotary Club of Dural would be most appreciated.  We know you would find the event both rewarding and enjoyable.  

We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Wolf

Rotarian and Golf Day Coordinator

Mobile: 0412 234 837
Email: paul.wolf@optusnet.com.au


[image: image14]
[image: image15.wmf]
It’s on again so put it into your diaries.

Saturday 5th September at
Dural Country Club.
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Hallo, Ahoj, Ciao, Bonjour, Hillu and Hej.

That is your 'hello' in the languages of a few of the countries that I visited on Eurotour this month!

I know I say it in every report, but this month really was the best so far! I'm thinking the whole 'travelling Europe for three weeks on a bus with forty one other 18 year olds' thing might have something to do with it, what do you think? I know that I have to try to keep my reports short and sweet & I promise I'll do my best, but keep in mind that I DO have to squeeze the majority of Europe into this one, so I'll try to just give highlights from each day of the tour.................................................. 

Snakke snart min venner,

Kærlig hilsen

Caity
Read Caitlyn’s full report by going to our Club website www.wphcrotary.org or clcking on the following link

http://www.rotarynews.info/3/Club/4253/2436/r.i
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The following have kindly agreed to sponsor our upcoming school art competition.
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Joseph Tan Real Estate
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Abraham Lincoln was elected to Congress in 1846.
John F. Kennedy was elected to Congress in 1946. 

Abraham Lincoln was elected President in 1860. 

John F. Kennedy was elected President in 1960. 

Both were particularly concerned with civil rights. 

Both wives lost their children while living in the White House. 

Both Presidents were shot on a Friday. 

Both Presidents were shot in the head.

Now it gets really weird. 

Lincoln's secretary was named Kennedy. 

Kennedy's Secretary was named Lincoln 

Both were assassinated by Southerners. 

Both were succeeded by Southerners named Johnson. 

Andrew Johnson, who succeeded Lincoln, was born in 1808. 

Lyndon Johnson, who succeeded Kennedy, was born in 1908. 

John Wilkes Booth, who assassinated Lincoln, was born in 1839.

Lee Harvey Oswald, who assassinated Kennedy, was born

in 1939.

Both assassins were known by their three names. 

Both names are composed of fifteen letters. 

Lincoln was shot at the theatre named 'Ford'. 

Kennedy was shot in a car called ' Lincoln ' made by 'Ford'. 

Lincoln was shot in a theatre and his assassin ran and hid in a warehouse. 

Kennedy was shot from a warehouse and his assassin ran and hid in a theatre. 

Booth and Oswald were assassinated before their trials. 

A week before Lincoln was shot, he was in Monroe , Maryland 

A week before Kennedy was shot, he was with Marilyn Monroe.
Contributed by Stan Baseley

	 
	 
	Club Programme 2008/2009
	V60 updated GC 270509

	Jun-09
	 
	June Activity- Rotary Fellowship
	Partners
	Organiser/Contact

	Mon
	1
	Meeting +20min talk by Ross Ballinger on his new directions and the benefits of franchising
	 
	 

	 
	 4- 14
	Vanuatu Project Team 2
	 
	Bob Davison

	Mon
	8
	Pub Hol - Queens Birthday
	 
	 

	Mon
	8
	Heloise Birthday Dural Country Club - 6:30
	Yes
	Colin McGowan

	Wed 
	10
	2009/10 Board Meeting 7:15 for 7:30
	 
	Graham Evans

	Sat
	13
	DIK Working Bee
	 
	Bob Davison

	Sat
	13
	BBQ Bunnings Dural  - for Warra
	 
	Colin McGowan

	Mon
	15
	Baulkham Hills TAFE hospitality restaurant 
	Yes
	Steve Baker

	 
	21-24
	International Convention, Birmingham England
	 
	 

	Mon
	22
	Art Competition Presentation+ Heloise final presentation
	Yes
	Clive Denmark

	Frid
	26
	Club Changeover 
	Yes
	 

	Mon
	29
	No Meeting (Club Changeover previous Friday)
	 
	 

	Jul-09
	 
	Activity-  Literacy
	Partners
	Organiser/Contact

	Thurs
	2
	Friends Of Warrah Meeting- Dural Country Club
	 
	Colin McGown

	Fri
	3
	District Changeover - Our Club is organising this year +  9am Tour of Warrah -20 Harris Rd Dural
	 
	Freeman/McGowan

	Mon
	6
	Club Assembly
	 
	Graham Evans

	Wed 
	8
	Club Board Meeting (2nd Wed of Month)
	 
	Graham Evans

	Sat
	11
	"Friends of Warrah" - "road gang" project at 20 Harris Road Dural 
	 
	Colin McGowan

	Sat
	11
	Bunnings Thornleigh BBQ
	 
	G. Cuthbertson

	Mon
	13
	Guest from Charity being supported this year- Prostate Cancer Research
	 
	Graham Evans

	Mon
	20
	Christmas in July
	Yes
	Graham Evans

	Sat
	25
	Trailer Raffle kicks off -every weekend until 1st November / Drawn 2nd November
	 
	Michael Moroney

	Mon
	27
	Meeting - Red Cross
	Yes
	Tom Westcott

	Aug-09
	 
	Activity – Membership Extension
	Partners
	Organiser/Contact

	Mon
	3
	Meeting - Gavin Ralston Men's Sheds
	 
	G. Cuthbertson

	Sat
	8
	Theatre/Dinner?
	Yes
	?

	Mon
	10
	Jennifer Turner reports on her return from Guyana voluntary Aid trip  (Club helped sponsor her trip) )
	 
	Tim Bowland

	Wed 
	12
	Club Board Meeting (2nd Wed of Month)
	 
	Graham Evans

	Mon
	17
	Meeting
	 
	 

	Sat
	22
	"Friends of Warrah" Bush Dance at Dural Country Club. 5 couples wanted to fill 1 table. 
	 
	Colin McGowan

	Mon
	24
	Meeting  
	 
	 

	Mon 
	31
	Rodney Riedtdyk,  Funeral Director (Mannings)- Things you need to know before you go.
	 
	G. Cuthbertson

	Sep-09
	 
	Activity- New Generations
	Partners
	Organiser/Contact

	Mon
	7
	Meeting + Garage Sale Brochures to be handed out?
	 
	David Turnbull

	Sat
	5
	Spring Dinner Dance at Dural Country Club
	Yes
	Graham Coles

	Wed 
	9
	Club Board Meeting (2nd Wed of Month)
	 
	Graham Evans

	Mon
	14
	Meeting  
	 
	 

	Mon
	21
	Meeting
	 
	 

	Fri
	25
	Garage Sale- Move Items to Fire Stn 
	Yes
	David Turnbull

	Sat
	26
	Garage Sale- at Fire Station
	Yes
	David Turnbull

	Sat
	26
	Garage Sale- Dinner 
	Yes
	David Turnbull

	Sun
	27
	Garage Sale- at Fire Station 
	Yes
	David Turnbull

	Mon
	28
	Meeting
	 
	 

	Oct-09
	 
	Activity- Vocational Service
	Partners
	Organiser/Contact

	Mon
	5
	Labour Day long weekend – No meeting
	 
	 

	Mon
	12
	Meeting
	 
	 

	Wed 
	14
	Club Board Meeting (2nd Wed of Month)
	 
	Graham Evans

	Sat
	17
	Week end away - date to be confirmed?
	Yes
	Tony Makin

	Sun
	18
	Week end away - date to be confirmed?
	Yes
	Tony Makin

	Mon
	19
	Meeting
	 
	 

	Sat
	24
	Bunnings Thornleigh BBQ
	 
	Barry Lambert

	Mon
	26
	Meeting
	 
	 


Details of the full Club program can be found in the Club website
 www.wphcrotary.org 
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Duty Roster


This  week – Monday 15 June  2009�
Next meeting – Monday 22 June 2009�
�
Chairman�
Steve Baker�
Chairman�
Clive Denmark�
�
Night Reporter�
Rosemary Clarke�
Night Reporter�
Barry Freeman�
�
Front Desk�
Carol Russell�
Front Desk�
John Russell�
�
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Front Desk�
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�
Steward�
Not required�
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Pierre Tennant �
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Rotary theme 2008/09


Rotary International


1.2 Million Members worldwide


32,500 Clubs in 207 Countries


Rotary members serve those in need


and our Motto is "Service above Self"





2009 Spring Dance








Meetings

Monday 6.30pm for 7.00pm – Springfield House – 245 New Line Road, Dural

http//www.wphcrotary.org

Rotary Club of West Pennant Hills and Cherrybrook Inc. PO Box 103W West Pennant Hills 2125 Australia
 APOLOGIES :  If you are unable to attend or are bringing a guest (even if they are your partner) you must book them in.Phone 9439 1422 before 11am on the day of the meeting.
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